Taking Grace Green 2007
In 2007 the Stewardship program at Grace was expanded to focus on the growing concerns about the environment.  A sub-committee was created consisting of people representing a range of age groups, old and new members, and a variety of interest groups.

The group met focusing on things that could be done at Grace which would begin to make a small difference, leading to a bigger difference in improving how we impact the environment, 

both at Grace, and in our individual lives.

Goals included:

• Use of energy efficient light bulbs and lighting, use of motion 

  sensors for light activation in restrooms, better ways to control 

  lighting activation in other areas, et,al.

• Exploring the use of timers on thermostats for heating

  and cooling.

• Doing a parish energy audit.

• Reviewing how and what we can recycle.

• Changing from use of styrofoam products to paper

  products with recycled content, or other products.

• Purchasing and using recycled content paper products and 

  office supplies.

• Purchasing and using environmentally cleaning products.

• Use of environmentally friendly paints and coatings.

• Use of environmentally friendly landscaping products and 

  winter ice melt products.

• Making new, compact reusable cloth shopping bags available 

   to Grace parishioners at wholesale prices.

• Starting an information program of a variety of articles in the Grace to You

  monthly newsletter and hopefully expand to the Grace website in

  the future.

• Developing an awareness program through Adult Ed (showing 

   An Inconvenient Truth with discussion in 2 sessions and an 

   information overview in a 3rd session), use of bulletin boards, et.al.

• Giving two workshops on making your own ecco friendly household

   cleaning products

• Starting to work with other churches on the environment.

We have started or accomplished all of the above goals including an introduction article followed by articles on CF Bulbs, Recycling, Use of Ecco Friendly Products, Cutting Back on Plastic, and Suggestions for Green Christmas Gifts in the newsletter.  An article on the book Blessed Unrest is in place for the February issue.

We have lined up a speaker, Dr Eldon Grej, for a three parish

presentation sometime in March.

Current committee members include:

Eileen Jenkins

Mishelle Bakewell

Brad Hirdes

Carrie Hirdes

Clay Stauffer

Deb Coyle

Molly Coyle

Bill Mendenhall

The Taking Grace Green effort will continue into 2008. 

